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- Dear Mr. Greenewald,

I am writing in response to your Freedom of Information Act request of December 27, 2016 for
records in the custody of the National Archives and Records Administration. Your request was
received in this office on December 27, 2016 and assigned FOIA case number 51904. Portions
of your request were subsequently assigned to FOIA case numbers 52016 and 52017.

Your request for FBI case files 100-HQ-29358 and 100-NY-56529, identified by the FBI as
potentially responsive to your request for records relating to Gwendolyn Bennett, have been
assigned to FOIA case number 51904. My initial assessment confirms that Gwendolyn Bennett,
is in fact the subject of these two files. FBI file 100-HQ-29358 has an estimated 100 pages,
compiled as part of an investigation conducted between 6/24/1941 and 10/6/1956. FBI file 100-
NY-56529 has an estimated 250 pages, compiled as part of an investigation conducted between
9/27/1947 and 11/30/1960.

These files require screening for categories of information exempted from disclosure under the
terms of the FOIA, prior to public release. In particular, there are documents that may be
redacted to protect the identities of confidential sources, including FBI informant codes and
informant file numbers.

Requests for FBI case files that do not exceed 500 pages are assigned to our first-tier
processing queue. Taking into consideration our existing backlog, the estimated time required to
complete the processing of your request is approximately 18 months from the date of this letter.

Your request for FBI file 100-HQ-67914-A, identified by the FBI as potentially responsive to your
request for records relating to Gwendolyn Bennett has been assigned to FOIA case number
52016. My review of this file finds that the subject of the file is the School of Democracy.
Gwendolyn Bennett is mentioned in this file because Bennett taught for the School of
Democracy. As reviewed under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act, all 18 pages of this
file can be released in full. Given the small number of pages involved with the filé, 'am able to
enclose complementary photocopies with this letter.

This letter concludes our processing of your request under FOIA case file 52016.

Please note that FBI file 100-HQ-67914-A is one portion of a larger file, FBI file 100-HQ-67914.
100-HQ-67914-A contains newspaper clippings only. 100-HQ-67914 contains all
correspondence and other documents relating to the FBI file on the School for Democracy. If -
you are interested in 100-HQ-67914, you will need to request it under the FOIA. If it is of
interest, please let me know so that | can set up a FOIA case to process it. From my cursory
review, it appears that Gwendolyn Bennett is mentioned from time to time in the file, but there
does not appear to be any information about her beyond FBI notes indicating that she taught













































































